Minutes for Academic Assessment Committee

January 13, 2006
Edison College (Lee Campus), Room I-117
Attending: Don Ransford, Chair; Jim Wolpart, Bobbie Buczyna, Ron Smith, Kathy Clark, Mary Myers, Marty Ambrose, Joan Van Glabeck, George Manacheril, , Wendy Thompson-Chase, Sabine Eggleston, Pat Gordin, Susan Potts, 
1. Committee Structure, Mission and Philosophy This conversation will be an ongoing discussion (Don). 
2. Needs Assessment/Center for Teaching Excellence (Myra Walters) 

Funds have been identified for Myra’s stipend. The data collection process would be both face-to-face and on-line. Institutional Effectiveness and Instructional Technology will assist in implementing the approved survey instrument. In the meantime, faculty could set up meetings to share knowledge from conferences attended with other faculty members (George). 
3. Course Outlines
a. Finishing the Remaining First Drafts (about 36) Marty has developed a course outline request form.
b. Polishing the Completed Course Outlines

i. Verbs that are Measurable Outcomes

ii. More Specific Assessments for Individual or Clusters of Outcomes (An Assessment Bank)
4. Student Learning Outcomes for General Education

5. Definition of General Education. Anatomy & Physiology and ISC courses should not be considered “gen ed” (George). BSC1010 will be used instead of an ISC course for general education assessment.

a. First Round

i. Who is involved? MGF1106, WOH1030, HUM2230, BSC1010, ENC1101/1102. Also PLA2610 and either CCJ1020 or CJL2100.
ii. What is being measured?

iii. When is this taking place?

iv. Where is the data and information being amassed?

v. Why?

b. Time Line for the Remainder
c. Pre- and Post-Testing of General Education Outcomes

i. Standardized Tests

ii. Capstone Course

Food for thought: Hillsborough has a one-credit AA capstone course
6. Student Learning Outcomes at the Course Level

a. Who is involved?

b. What is being measured?

c. When is this taking place?

d. Where is the data and information being amassed?

e. Why?

7. Quality Enhancement Plan? Comments on FGCU’s assessment process (Jim Wolpart): Their QEP is tied to their mission (Community service from an ecological perspective). QEP must have a dedicated budget, ensuring sufficient funding to carry out the planned activities. A full-time faculty member oversees the QEP and reports to the AVP Academic Affairs.

Gen Ed Assessment: Schools FGCU looked at included U. Southern Illinois (Edwardsville) and U. South Carolina. FGCU has nine common learning outcomes with specific learning objectives under each outcome. Initial assessments of freshmen are conducted in freshman seminar and general education capstone courses. They use the ACT CAPP for external measure of general education competency (cognitive). They found that the largest amount of growth occurs between freshman and sophomore assessments. The demonstrated growth was less from sophomore to senior.

They also use an in-house developed survey to measure student perceived progress indirectly. Their internal assessment process involves collecting uniform electronic artifacts from students containing their ID’s. Students are able to complete the assignment out of class. The artifacts are then scored holistically. He estimated that it took about one day to score 300 essays. Assessment is coordinated by various areas at FGCU. The data collection, organization, and processing is cumbersome. 
8. Conferences and Institutes
a. SACS-COC Summer Institute in Orlando, Florida

b. Learning College Summit (League for Innovation in the Community College) June 11 – 14, 2006 at Sheraton Westport Lakeside Chalet in St. Louis, Missouri

9. Addenda
Assessment Center Facts (Susan Potts): There are 22 working computers in P 203 and 14 working computers in 204. The Assessment Center is open Mondays & Tuesdays from 8:30 - 7:00, Wednesdays - Fridays from 8:30 - - 4:30. We test at 10:00, 1:00, & 4:00. According to Greg Elsberry, the computers in the Assessment Center meet all the minimum specifications for the ICT Literacy Assessment (with the exception of the Flash Player. He believes it may need to be loaded. He did point out that the lab is 3 years old and is need of an upgrade.

Note to members: Please notify Pat Gordin (pgordin@edison.edu) of updates to minutes.

